

YOUTH

HEALTH BULLETIN



OCTOBER 2025

Download this and past issues of the Adult, Youth, Parent, and Family Caregiver Health Bulletins: http://fcs-hes.ca.uky.edu/

content/health-bulletins

THIS MONTH'S TOPIC TECH TALK sing tablets, phones, video games, and TV can be a lot of fun. But you should also know when to take a break. Having limits around when to use and not use something is called setting boundaries. Technology boundaries, or "tech boundaries," are simple rules we follow to make sure we're using screens in a way that keeps our bodies, brains, and feelings healthy. rime Hero Think of these boundaries like a superpower shield. They help you enjoy technology while still protecting your time for all the other awesome parts of life. Continued on the next page

Cooperative Extension Service

Agriculture and Natural Resources Family and Consumer Sciences 4-H Youth Development Community and Economic Development

MARTIN-GATTON COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE, FOOD AND ENVIRONMENT

Educational programs of Kentucky Cooperative Extension serve all people regardless of economic or social status and will not discriminate on the basis of race, color, ethnic origin, national origin, creed, religion, political belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, pregnancy, marital status, genetic information, age, veteran status, physical or mental disability or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity. Reasonable accommodation of disability may be available with prior notice. Program information may be made available in languages other than English. University of Kentucky, Kentucky State University, U.S. Department of Agriculture, and Kentucky Counties, Cooperating.





Try balancing screen time with other activities, like dancing, riding your bike, or creating things.

Continued from the previous page

Having limits around screens is important for a few reasons. First, too much screen time can make your eyes and body feel tired. It might even make you cranky or bored. Taking breaks gives your brain and body time to rest and grow. Boundaries also help you stay safe online. They keep you from seeing things that make you uncomfortable or sharing too much personal stuff. And best of all, setting limits on screens gives you more time to do fun things like playing outside, drawing, reading, or spending time with family and friends.

There are lots of simple limits you can try. For example, you can set a timer for 20 to 30 minutes to remind you when to take a break. You might choose to be tech-free in certain places or at specific times, such as at the dinner table or right before bed. Try balancing screen time with other activities, like dancing, riding your bike, or creating things. It's also a great idea to check how you feel after using screens. If you notice you feel grumpy or sleepy, that's a sign it's time to do something else for a while.

To make your tech boundaries work, talk to a grown-up about your plan. They can help remind you and cheer you on. You could also make a fun chart or draw pictures to keep track of how well you're doing. Sharing your plan with friends and family can help you stick with it. It might make others want to set healthy boundaries of their own.





Your parents and teachers want to help you learn how to use technology safely. If you ever see or hear anything on a screen that makes you feel sad, uncomfortable, or scared, talk to them about it. Never share your personal information (like your address, school name, or phone number) or photos of yourself without your parents' permission.

When you use technology with limits, great things happen. You feel more focused, rested, and in a better mood. You also get to enjoy more of the world around you and learn new things in different ways. Most importantly, you become a Tech Time Hero. That's someone who knows how to use screens wisely, safely, and in a way that keeps life full of fun, learning, and adventure!

REFERENCE:

https://www.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/building-healthy-relationships-with-media-activities.pdf

Written by: Katherine Jury, Extension Specialist for Family Health

Edited by: Alyssa Simms **Designed by:** Rusty Manseau

Cartoon illustrations by: Chris Ware Illustrations © University of Kentucky School of Human Environmental Sciences